 A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th January 2014 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Nick Elsome, Richard Greenford, Tim King, and Martin Wise, also present Chris Newberry and Caroline Hadley parish clerk.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Ann Ducker, Kate Giles, Nick Henry and Marjo McGee.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 12th December 2013 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising the post-Christmas working party on Monday 30th December had been abandoned due to poor weather. This has been rescheduled for 18 January. Peter has ordered 75 (25 Beech, 25 Hawthorn and 25 Hornbeam) for the hedge. The issue at Stuart Cottage that needed investigation by the enforcement officer was that the pergola had been filled in and prior to that there had been a lot of earth moving vehicles on the site and some damage had been done to the surrounding verges. A letter had been received re the community governance review. Peter had been to a meeting of Mapledurham Parish Council, they were not in favour of loosing part of their parish, it was agreed that Goring Heath Parish Council were happy to for them to keep it if they wanted to. Harry Butterworth had replied to Peter’s letter re improvements to the surroundings of the war memorial and a meeting needed to be arranged to discuss plans. No invoice had been received from the bugler yet.  
4. Parish Hall. The clerk asked when the invoice for the fire alarm improvements would need to be paid.
5. Newsletter/Website. The January issue had been paid very promptly. Cherry Tree Cottage in Collins end was not receiving newslettters. 
6. Recreation Ground. The new fence for the Garton End play area was approx. 40m, Any new gate would have to be wide enough to fit the grass cutters mowers through. The clerk to re email Martin with the link and he would then contact Simon France. Once the cost was known a grant application could be put in to SODC. When the black thorn has been cleared from the edge of the recreation ground the mowing regime will need to be adjusted. The clerk to email the grassscutters to say that we would like to use them again this year but there would be some alterations. No news had been heard about roadside nature reserves. The trees had been last been surveyed in 2012 this could be noted in the risk assessment and it could be stated how often the parish council intended to have them surveyed.
7. District Councillors Report. None
8. County Councillors Report. None 
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments.  
P13/S3862/FUL 4 Airey House Bridle Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PR Erection of a detached house and garage (resubmission).
Should be refused

P13/S3929/HH Westholme Barn Bunces Lane Goring Heath RG8 7RH Single storey rear extension.
No Strong Views

P13/S3934/FUL White Lion Goring Road Crays Pond Berks RG8 7SH Change of use from A4 (public house) to C3 (residential).
Should be refused.
The Oratory Prep School seems to have some external lights that need to be reported to the enforcement officer. 
10. Finance.  The bank statement for December did not arrive until early January. The clerk could now report that there had been £13,031.83 in the bank on 3 December and £2.36 had been earned in untaxed interest on 5 November. There was £12,505.24 in the bank on 3 January and £1.82 untaxed interest had been earned on 5 December and £1.59 untaxed interest had been earned on 3 January. The following cheques were drawn and authorised

30330
HM revenue & customs

£72.60

30331
Clerks Salary December

£257.40

30332
Parish online subscription

£33.60

30333
Bugler for Remembrance Sunday
£60.00
11. Precept 2014/15 The budget for the forthcoming year was discussed and the precept for 2014/15 was set at £17,000.
12. Neighbourhood Plan progress will be made over the winter.
13. Linking the Footpath to Goring. No progress yet, funding could be looked in to at Funding for paths – paths for communities. 
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. Martin had contacted Rod D’Ayala concerning the second survey for Crays Pond and he was happy to tailor the survey to the parish council’s budget and look into the water quality and an overview. More dredging may be needed on the White Lion side, Rod will advise. The swales have filled up and will need opening up. The level of the pond is very low this may be due to the lack of rain as other ponds are also low.  Martin will put a stake in. The Orchard Coombe residents had cleared the leaves around Tinepits pond 
15. Working Parties. The rescheduled post - Christmas work party would carry on the work winching out the scrub at the side of the recreation ground on 18 January. The Litter blitz would follow the same form as previous years and would be on 15 March. 
16. Correspondence   Barbara Tappern had written concerning the bus. Any other business. Nick Elsome needed to change his employment details on the register of interests. Martin noted that John Holiday had recently died.
17. Date of the next meeting 13 February  2014 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 10.05pm
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